
Itasca Radio Log

Position Two, Smoothed Copy.

Aboard USCG Itasca there were positions for two operators in the ship’s radio room.  
Normally, only one position was manned. On July 1, 1937, the operator at Position One 
was tasked with handling all of the ship’s administrative radio traffic. At 1900 hours (7 
p.m.) a radio watch was begun at Position Two specifically to communicate with the Ear-
hart aircraft which was reportedly en route and expected to arrive sometime after dawn 
the next morning. At midnight on July 2, 1937 the Position One log was discontinued and 
Position Two took over all the radio duties.

Radio logs were typed in real-time as messages were sent and received. The original raw 
logs invariably contained strikeovers to correct mistakes, so the logs were routinely re-
typed -- “smoothed” in nautical parlance -- to provide clean copies. This is the smoothed 
radio log for Position Two. The original raw copy for the morning of July 2, 1937 up until 
10:58 a.m. still exists and is reproduced in ItascaRawLogs.pdf.
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